



SOCIAL COMMITTED NEWS

UPDATE: CURRENTLY, THERE ARE NO SOCIAL ACTIVITIES PLANNED FOR SEPTEMBER. BUT PLEASE BE SURE TO CHECK THE OCTOBER 2021 NEWSLETTER TO SEE WHAT EVENTS ARE BEING PLANNED FOR OCTOBER. PERHAPS ANOTHER FUN OCTOBERFEST PARTY IS IN OUR FUTURE?! OR PERHAPS A LINE DANCING CLASS?! YOU MAY ALSO CONTACT VOG SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEMBER PAUL NYSTROM AT (727) 784-4733 OR JOHN STOVER, PRESIDENT OF THE VOG RECREATIONAL ASSOCIATION AT (517) 227-2615 FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO VOLUNTEER TO HELP. THESE HAVE BEEN CHALLENGING TIMES, SO PLEASE BEAR WITH US AS WE DO OUR BEST TO GET BACK ON TRACK WITH SOME GREAT EVENTS STARTING IN OCTOBER!



SEPTEMBER 2021 CLUBHOUSE MEETINGS

| CONDO I | BOARD MEETING | 3:00 P.M. | SEPTEMBER 14, 2021 |
|------------------|----------------------------------|---|---|
| CONDO II | BOARD MEETING | 10:30 A.M. | SEPTEMBER 20, 2021 |
| CONDO III | BOARD MEETING BUDGET MEETING | 4:00 P.M. (CLUBHOUSE) 1:00 P.M.(AMERI-TECH ofc.) | SEPTEMBER 22, 2021 SEPTEMBER 30, 2021 |
| PATIO HOMES | NO BOARD MEETING IN SEPTEMBER | | (IF A SPECIAL MEETING IS SCHEDULED, IT WILL BE POSTED AT CLUBHOUSE) |
| REC. ASSN. | BOARD MEETING | 2:00 P.M. | SEPTEMBER 27, 2021 |
| SOCIAL COMMITTEE | MEETING | NO MEETING SCHEDULED FOR SEPTEMBER 2021 | PLEASE CHECK WITH PAUL NYSTROM FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION |



RECREATIONAL ASSOCIATION NOTES



Don't forget our regularly scheduled activities: <u>Shuffleboard</u>—Fridays at 10:00 a.m.; <u>Bingo!</u>—Mondays at 6:30 p.m.; <u>Golf Team</u>—Call Susan Stover—(517) 227-2747; <u>Pool Exercise</u> <u>Classes</u>—Mon., Wed., Fri., 9:00-10:00 a.m. And check the monthly calendar for <u>Card Games</u>, <u>Dominos</u>, and <u>Mahjong</u> that are offered every week. Newcomers are always welcome! **

**Editor's Note: This Editor has not received notification of any weekly group activity cancellations.



VILLAGE VOICES

This Editor has heard through the grapevine that <u>BINGO!</u> will be starting up again in November 2021. Keep an eye on your *VILLAGE NEWS* issues for the exact date and time. What do you need to bring? Just \$3.00 and a bit of luck!



VOG POOL EXERCISE CLASSES!

VOG Water Exercise Classes are held Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays from 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. These exercise classes are for VOG residents and their adult house guests only. Due to space limitations, we cannot include outside guests. We look forward to seeing you in the pool!

(A very big <u>THANK YOU</u> goes out to all our wonderful volunteer instructors.)

CONDO I BOARD UPDATES:

CONDO I has a new President—Nancy Walmsley. PH#: (727) 536-3855.

CONDO III BOARD UPDATES:

We welcome these new residents in 2021: Janet Manning/Peter Cahill 2508-B, Royal Pines Circle (RPC); Sandra/David Booth 2545-C, Laurelwood; Anne Rugari 2531-I, RPC; Anne Healey 2550-C, RPC; Ronald Letize 2541-D, Laurelwood; Judith Molino 2549-I, RPC; Wendy Coraggio 2525-E, RPC.

RECYCLING RIGHT REMINDER

We continue to see Styrofoam containers, plastic containers from restaurants or TV dinners, and plastic bags in our recycling bins. These items ARE NOT recyclable! One plastic bag can bring down the recycling plant machinery for days or weeks. If you collect your recyclables in a plastic bag, please remember to empty those items out of the plastic bag into the recycle bin and then discard the plastic bag in with your regular garbage in the dumpster. And always remember to REDUCE and RE-USE whenever possible. Thank you!

RECREATIONAL BOARD UPDATE

Submitted by John Stover, President, VOG Recreational Board of Directors

A notice was sent out on June 1, 2021 to all the Village on the Green Associations stating that on September 1, 2021 the Social Committee could resume planning social functions for the community and that BINGO! could begin in the fall. The Clubhouse is also available now for rental to the residents of VOG. The above actions complete the transition from COVID-19 protocols. The Board of Directors will respond to any new actions taken by our local or state governments that could impact our facilities and will promptly review and respond accordingly. The Board of Directors and I want to thank every resident of VOG for their understanding and patience during 2020 and into the first eight months of 2021.

Editor's Note: The deadline for submission of articles or updates is always the 3rd Wed. of the month and must be submitted via e-mail to chriscarlee@gmail.com. Thank you.